LCA Membership Meeting Notes   June 13th 2001 
Held at: Fancy House (4951 Catharine Street)

I. This LCA Membership Meeting was unusual in that it was open to the public.

II.  Check-ins
Tower of Power:  New house mate Heather is working out well. Zoe and Martin are leaving in September. They will be interviewing for new people. Digger is working on back deck.

Ailanthus: Dwane move out in early June. Interviewed a few people. Took a boarder from Training for change in June. Are looking for a male housemate. Roof leak is fixed
Vortex: Not much new to report. We have purchased a new dinning table. It was made from sasafrass wood that grew on George Wilobee’s land in New Jersey. We also put a new coat of wood preserver on the front porch.

Jubilee: Have a bunch of people moving in this weekend. Electrical work is going to be done shortly.

4722: Mattie will be moving in with Leno. Wall leak is still a problem and needs work. In the next couple of months they will figure out what needs to be done.

Fancy House: Need to get zoning changed from funeral parlor to single family/multi-family.

Castle Grey Skull: two new house mates Derric and Laura. 2nd floor bathroom getting work done. 3rd floor in next. Kitchen got new stove installed and 1/3 of the basement sound proofing has been finished.

III.  Financial report

Maintenance is about $5000 over the years budget (and we still have until September). We also still have a little cost share due, but things are much improved from last membership meeting. There are still three final reports due from (Tower of Power, Castle Grey Skull, and 4722 ). Also at the last membership meeting we were going to change check signers. That has not yet happened.  The following houses owe June Cost Share: Tower of Power, Jubilee, and 4722. Project Home owes May and June. Fancy House owes there June loan payment.

IV.  Slide Show / Discussion

There was a slide show that consisted of two pictures from each house. Each house said a little about their house. 

In the discussions that followed the Slide show several topics were raised:

Landtrust, Mutual Housing Associations, Co-Housing: There are many models for cooperative real estate ownership

LCA was asked about its financial position and if it had any money to help people start cooperatively owned houses (Not at this time, but maybe that is something the LCA would want to do: LCA revolving loan fund.)

There was much discussion about people buying properties, swapping stories, and resource leads

There was discussion about the LCA working to counter some of the negative aspects of gentrification in our neighborhood. 

LCA could get involved in some form of counciling/support for people wanting to cooperatively own housing

Some discussion on how that LCA could attract a more diverse membership (racial, class, etc)

At some point in the discussion Tim Siftar mentioned that he knew of organizations that have done or are doing the split deed model of a landtrust. That piece of information could be very valuable to the LCA, seeing as it had not been able to find a legal structure in PA to base a split deed type arrangement. Amy W was going to follow up with him.

Secretary Election: Unfortunately we ran out of time before we were able to elect a new secretary. We postponed that until the next board meeting.

Next Board Meeting: July 19, 7:30pm 4722 Baltimore Ave, 2nd Floor (Leno’s Apt.)

